
Marking 25th anniversary of UN
membership, Armenia pledges continued
support

19 September 2017 – Taking the podium at the United Nations General Assembly
today, the President of Armenia pledged support to the Secretary-General’s
priorities as the country marks the 25th anniversary of its succession to the
UN.

President Serzh Sargsyan spoke extensively on the Nagorno-Karabakh conflict –
listing it as being among the various challenges that Armenia has “withstood
with dignity” –recommitting the country to its peaceful resolution.

Mr. Sargsyan called the conflict a human rights issue, saying it can be
resolved exclusively through one of the fundamental and inalienable human
rights – “the people’s right to self-determination.”

Noting that next year the UN would mark the 70th anniversary of the
Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide, the
President said that Armenia would at that time table and invite all member
States to support a new initiative towards the international recognition of
the Armenian genocide.

Turning to the Middle East, he expressed great pain over the humanitarian
situation in Syria that has caused the civilian population great suffering,
including the country’s Armenian community.

“Within its means, Armenia strives to mitigate the suffering of the Syrian
people by providing humanitarian assistance. We also express our willingness
to engage into possible discussions on the peace-making efforts in Syria
under the UN auspices and with an appropriate mandate,” he stated.

Full statement available here

At UN, Guatemalan President pledges
government’s full commitment to fight
against corruption

19 September 2017 – Guatemalan President Jimmy Morales, addressing the United
Nations General Assembly today, pledged the firmest intention to strengthen
and support the International Commission against Impunity of Guatemala
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(CICIG), while stressing that no institution should interfere in the
country’s administration of justice. The agreement between the UN and
Guatemala that established the CICIG was the first of its kind in the world,
he said. It was vital that it was complied with faithfully. Having started
its work in 2007, its mandate had been extended five times, demonstrating a
firm commitment to strengthen and support its work, he explained.

“Our Government is fully committed to the fight against corruption and
impunity,” he said, stressing that it is for that reason that Guatemala has
begun the process of revising the interpretation and application of the CICIG
agreement.

So his Government hoped that with “objectivity and equanimity we can improve
the commission’s role by ensuring due prosecution, presumption of innocence,
and to avoid selective prosecution and the politicization of justice.

Institutional and international action on migration was an important issue
for Guatemala, President Morales continued, including partnership with
Mexico, Honduras and the United States. Guatemala was counting on the efforts
of Member States to negotiate an agreement on safe, regular and orderly
migration. Turning to the situation of the so-called “dreamers” in the United
States, he said Guatemala hoped that the American people’s sense of humanity
would lead to the US Senate adopting legislation that would allow “dreamers”
to enjoy legal status in that country.

UN stands ready to assist following
deadly earthquake in Mexico

19 September 2017 – Secretary-General António Guterres voiced sadness at the
loss of life and damage resulting from the earthquake that occurred in Mexico
today, and expressed the readiness of the United Nations to assist.

“Today’s disaster comes just two weeks after the country suffered a strong
earthquake, which already resulted in significant loss of life and
suffering,” noted a statement issued by Mr. Guterres’ Spokesman, Stéphane
Dujarric.

According to media reports, over 100 people have been killed, including
scores in the state of Morelos, which was close to the epicentre of the 7.1-
magnitude quake. Dozens were also killed in the capital, Mexico City.

The Secretary-General extended his condolences to the Government and people
of Mexico and wished those injured a speedy recovery. He also commended the
Government and the civil society for their speedy response.
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UN must bolster role in coordinating
Member States’ efforts to tackle
challenges, Tajik leader says

19 September 2017 – Addressing the general debate of the United Nations
General Assembly today, Emomali Rahmon, the President of Tajikistan, called
on the Organization to carry out its mission, coordinating the efforts of
Member States to build resilience to the many challenges and threats peoples
and countries face.

He stressed that rapid globalization had led to development as well as
challenges that had sometimes jeopardized UN efforts to help people lead
secure lives. Moreover, ‘tragic events’ undermined global commitments to
bring about sustainable development, he said, citing terrorism, transnational
organized crime and drug trafficking in that context.

Stressing that terrorist movements flourished in “hot spots” around the
world, he said such horrors were not connected with Islamic teachings and did
not know the tolerance of Islam. Confronting those threats required Member
States to make monumental efforts and to refrain from double standards.

Peace, stability and cooperation were essential for resolving the situation
with the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea, he said, noting that in
Afghanistan, the growing activity of violent terrorist groups was a matter of
serious concern. “It is high time to take strong, coordinated measures to
tackle terrorism and drug trafficking,” he said, calling on the international
community to help, just as his country was ready to do so.

Calling the adoption of the 2030 Agenda a milestone for the international
community to work together, he said Tajikistan had made great strides in the
implementation of the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs). For the success
of the Agenda as a whole, it would be necessary to help less developed
countries, including landlocked nations, that lacked access to ports. They
required more assistance and the UN, through the Economic and Social Council
and specialized agencies, should play an important role.

UN must update itself to face 21st

http://www.government-world.com/un-must-bolster-role-in-coordinating-member-states-efforts-to-tackle-challenges-tajik-leader-says/
http://www.government-world.com/un-must-bolster-role-in-coordinating-member-states-efforts-to-tackle-challenges-tajik-leader-says/
http://www.government-world.com/un-must-bolster-role-in-coordinating-member-states-efforts-to-tackle-challenges-tajik-leader-says/
https://sustainabledevelopment.un.org/post2015/transformingourworld
https://sustainabledevelopment.un.org/sdgs
http://www.government-world.com/un-must-update-itself-to-face-21st-century-challenges-afghan-leader-tells-general-assembly/


century challenges, Afghan leader
tells General Assembly

19 September 2017 – The United Nations and its agencies must reinvent
themselves to tackle the challenges of the 21st century, Afghan President
Mohammad Ashraf Ghani told the UN General Assembly on the opening day of its
annual general debate today.

“Overcoming the destructive and disruptive patterns of change in the 21st
century requires collective and coordinated action at the global, regional,
national, local and individual levels,” he declared.

“Delivering on the promises of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights in
the context of uncertainty requires re-examination of core functions, re-
engineering of business processes, reinvigoration of organizational culture
and value, and reform of systems of accountability,” he added.

“The inherited model of the UN agencies as instruments of technical
assistance and capacity building should be subjected to the market test,
namely value for money and sustainability of results in comparison to
government, private sector and non-governmental modes of delivery.”

He stressed that the threat of international terrorism has played on Afghan
soil, dominating the narrative of Afghanistan and driving the fate of its
people for far too long, but also cited his country’s “enormous potential” to
be the regional brokers of peace, a hub for economic prosperity, and a beacon
of democratic values.

“Afghanistan will, yet again, be the Asian Roundabout for dialogue of
civilizations and a model of harmony and culture of tolerance and
engagement,” he concluded.

Full statement available here
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